Users are notified of completed simulation runs and extracts via email.  An SMTP server on the ANFDATA server handles the mail requests.  

On 6/10/2005, email requests from trim.urban.org started causing the SMTP server to give the following error message:

------Transcript of session follows -------

achen@ui.urban.org

550 Requested action not taken: Nonstandard SMTP line terminator.

Requests from the ASPE-TRIM server worked fine.  We ended up fixing this by deleting all the carriage returns from the Perl code on the public server (i.e. changed all instances of "\r\n" to "\n").

WHY did the SMPT server have a problem with carriage returns

on the public server but not on the ASPE-TRIM server, and why only now? We have no idea. 

Note that there are two places that needed the fix, the run mailout (in Perl -- Program Files/Apache Group/Apache2/cgi-bin/TRIM3RunSimulation.pl) and the extract mailout (in Php -- Microdata/application.php, search for "extract.pl" and the relevent piece of code is right above that).

